CSC MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES
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COLORADO STORMWATER COUNCIL



REMOTE ATTENDACE

Video call link: https://meet.google.com/nfj-tamw-twc
Or dial: ‪(US) +1 219-706-2474 PIN: ‪409 089 405#

More phone numbers: https://tel.meet/nfj-tamw-twc?pin=5976122437118
CSC MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 26, 2022
The meeting was called to order by Rebecca Wertz (Thornton) at 9:35 a.m.
~70 Participants

INTRODUCTIONS:

· 2022 Officers
· Chair – Rebecca Wertz

· Vice Chair – Ashley Tucker

· Treasurer – Brian Hathaway

· Secretary – Heather Otterstetter

· New Committee Chairs/Co-chairs
· PCC – Ryan Adrian (Douglas County) and Susan Strong (Ft. Collins) – splitting role as chair

· TMDL Compliance – Alan Searcy is Chair
LEGAL STRATEGY UPDATE:

Not too much of an update. Filing documents.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES AND TREASURER’S REPORT:
Approve the December Meeting Minutes

Approved through Google poll. Majority approved.
Approve the Treasurer’s Report (November and December)
Approved through Google poll. Majority approved.
Website updates – Jake Moyer (Arvada)
Please check your jurisdiction’s contact information on the website. Remove or set up users if necessary. Set up new users (3 ways)
1. Create new account under log in. Once hit create new acct button, it will send a message to the admin committee to approve or deny the membership. 
2. Send an email to Jake Moyer.

Treasurer’s update – Brian Hathaway (Greeley)

· Welcome Brian! All outstanding invoices were paid.
SPEAKERS:

· Jessica Thrasher, CSU Colorado Stormwater Center (5 MIN) 

· Update on the Spanish Language training conversion 

· Upcoming Classes: March 3-4 SW Control Measure Design/Design Review
· SCM Insp and Main Cert April 5-6 in person in Ft. Collins

Jessica J. Thrasher, Education and Outreach Manager, Colorado Stormwater Center
Dept. of Civil and Environmental Eng., Colorado State University

jessica.thrasher@colostate.edu, (970) 491-8015

· Sandra McDonald, City of Arvada (20 MIN)

· Briefing on Arvada’s work with Colorado Attorney General’s office to catch a polluter 

· Boring company – first had problems in 2017, throwing sludge in irrigation ditch, sludge in gutter, keep an eye out on these boring companies, Rapid Wire, Marqtel, Cable Comm, contacted the Environmental Crimes Task Force w/ the CO Attorney General’s Office and was told that the PD can assist with investigation, conducted a stake out, set up camera and took drone footage, took discharge samples including total metals, PFAS, TDS, TPH, pH, spec. cond., % solids (analyte list from the State), Class 5 Felony, City license forfeiture but could still operate as a subcontractor, paid $2,747.40 fine with $10,000 donation to Colorado Watershed Foundation, 
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Note to Members: The success of the Colorado Stormwater Council relies heavily on participation, engagement, and members volunteering for committee and officer positions. The council would not be what it is today without the help and effort from individuals giving up their spare time to help move this organization forward so that it continues to serve as a resource and a voice for others. Please consider volunteering for a committee whether that be new participation or taking the lead as Chair or Co-Chair. The CSC’s future depends on it!  

Construction – Ashley Tucker (Firestone)
· Seeking 2022 Chair/Co-Chair 

· Construction Committee Meeting – February 3rd at 2 PM

· CIP Stormwater Compliance Training – Tentative for early March 2022

POST-CONSTRUCTION (Sub-Committee) – Jake Moyer (Arvada) / Jeremiah Unger (CDOT)
· CSU Colorado Stormwater Center was awarded the WIFQ grant
· Support from 5 committees to help fund the work propose

· Planning to pull together SOPs and Guidance Documents

EDUCATION & OUTREACH – Heather Otterstetter (Westminster)
· Annual Report for 2021 was sent out on December 29th, 2021 (See attachments for a copy)

· Ramping up for this year’s plans and finalizing the budget

· Would like to kick off the KUNC Northern CO campaign a little earlier this year (May instead of June)

· Meeting set with KUNC for march if anyone is interested in learning more, please reach out to Heather or Brian.

· Will have a booth at the ProGreen Expo. Plan to speak next year.

· Will have a booth at Colorado Arborists and Lawn Care Professionals (CALCP) annual spring training conference at the Hilton in Ft. Collins on March 1st and 2nd from 7:30am to 4:30pm.  We wanted to speak but their agenda is full. Will plan on speaking next year. Will need help manning the booth. Hopefully some folks in Northern Colorado can eek out some time. Please sign up here: 
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1dOBIx8P-Zz8N3HLhU-8o5hzgXZRvwNHaS8to5e8FGcM/edit?usp=sharing 
· Working on setting up another radio campaign on the Western Slope

LEGISLATIVE – Pam Acre (City of Northglenn)
· Levitative session started Jan 12
· Many bills on wildfire mitigation even before recent fire

· Bill on water rights

· Bill that would charge a penny for every plastic bottle sold to retailers and use to fund env conservation enterprise grant program to help communities to administer reduction of pollutants and plastics in their community, may reduce plastic bottles sold, retailers may pass the cost along

· Potential bill to limit PFAS on the producer end and what could be done at a State level
· Currently no Stormwater related bills 

· No movement on WOTUS

· Beginning talks with Nathan on the potential increase of MS4 permit fees for additional compliance assistance

· The fee would not be put towards enforcement 

· Could be used to create a statewide media campaign

· Paid for a sponsorship to the Colorado Water Convention

· Jill, Pam, and Jessica presented to the Water Quality Forum general membership on January 24th membership meeting (topic:What is an MS4?)

· Request for more CSC general members to attend and pay attention to the water quality forums work groups

MUNICIPAL OPERATIONS –Jessica Clayton (Colorado Springs)
· Trainings to be offered in 2022

· 811 Training

· Asset Management Training

· Statewide training to educate fire department on stormwater/MS4s

· SOP Development for 2022 

· Facility Runoff Control Plans

· Discussed the possibility of developing SOPs for conducting maintenance in endangered species zones. Potentially table this until 2023, depending on workload.

NON-STANDARDS – Forrest Dykstra (Highlands Ranch Metro District)
· Waiting to see what happens with legal strategy. Supposed to hear something this month.
· Work with non-stds and permit compliance for come up with templates for folks to use

PERMIT COMPLIANCE – Ryan Adrian (Douglas County) and Susan Strong (Ft. Collins)
· Request for interest in MS4 annual report workshop this year? Last year’s training was recorded on the CSC website
· Working on a work plan for 2022
· Colorado Springs Permit Public Comments due on January 19th, 2022
· Next meeting is February 10th 
TMDL COMPLIANCE – Alan Searcy (Lakewood)
· No updates yet. Plan to schedule a meeting soon.
MHFD UPDATE – SARA DEGROOT:
· Vol 3 Chapter 4 update Q&A on permeable pavements tomorrow
· May 4th Annual Symposium, in-person, downtown Denver
AGENDA ADDITIONS FOR THE CSC GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING:

· MS4 Quarterly Workgroup Meeting after this. Join Zoom Meeting – 11:30 -1 today
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81552053801
https://forms.gle/nBUpkrTiNoquMfaC7 Phase II MS4s please complete this survey to provide input for the stakeholder process for the Phase II MS4 update. CDPHE is hopeful to complete it by 2022 by might bleed into 2023.
· Mesa County training Upcoming QSM training hosted by Mesa County. Register here: https://stormwater.mesacounty.us/events-and-training/
· Happy Hour, last week of every month on Fridays

· Poll to vote on WQIF funding. Approved by Google Poll. Majority approved. No nays. 
· Polls from Lisa Knerr. Does your community have a cost estimate document that applicants have to use for setting the amount for the collateral?2. Does the document include costs for permanent control measures? Does your community have a cost estimate document that applicants have to use for setting the amount for the collateral?2. Does the document include costs for permanent control measures? a. If so, is your cost estimate online or can you send a copy to Lisa Knerr at Lknerr@arapahoegov.com? Does your community accept the cost estimate of a permanent control measures from an applicant? Please email Lisa if you have any info on this.
· NMSA update will be provided later. Some time sensitive info.

· How have folks been successful in adding personnel - Janine
· What do municipalities do to dry out muck from detention ponds? Dry it out on site? Firestone does. Reach out to Ashley Tucker.
Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at 11:15. 
NEXT CSC GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING:

February 23, 2022 and MHFD Board Room (Hopefully)
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